
 

www.lakeshoreheights.beach.mb.ca 

 

Lakeshore Heights Cottage Owners Association 
Special Business Meeting Minutes 

Sunday August 11th, 2013 

 
Meeting was called to order by Edith Summerfeldt at 12:03 p.m. 

32 properties were in attendance 
 

The purpose of the Special Business Meeting was to provide an updated report of where the Beach 
Access Stair Project is currently at, along with the steps it took to achieve this point. 
 
Edith outlined and provided full disclosure of funds collected, to date, and the projected expenses 
required to complete the project. 
 
 The Bank account balance as of August 8th, 2013 is $13,711.45 of that amount: 

 $ 8,028.50 funds Raised, Grants & Donations for the Beach Access Stair Project 
 $ 5,682.95 funds in the General account 

 
 Projected cost to complete the project is as follows: 

 $ 3,885.00 Rymes Construction 
 $ 3,390.27 Star Lumber (materials) 
 $ 3,675.00 Wayne’s Backhoe Service (rock work) 
 
The total of the projected costs incurred in 2013 is $ 10,950.27 leaving a shortfall of $ 2,921.77 
 
This provided the members present with the necessary information to make a fully understood 
motion, requesting a maximum amount of $4,000.00 to be accessed from the Lakeshore Heights 
Association general account fund. This amount would allow a safeguard of approximately $1,000.00 
for unforeseen expenditures. 
 
The attendees were given the opportunity to ask for clarification on the process of the project.  
 
Assurance was given, that if a motion was passed, the Association would have sufficient funds in 
the general account to meet and cover Lakeshore Heights Association operating expenses for the 
remainder of the year and would not leave the account in distress. 
 
A motion was put forward by Brian Gray that we utilize up to a maximum of $4,000.00 of the cash 
on hand in Lakeshore Heights Association general account and for these funds to be expended 
towards the completion of the Beach Access Stair Project. Randy Gunn seconded the motion. 
 

The motion was passed by a vote of: 
Thirty One (31) Affirmatives 

Zero (0) Against 
One (1) in Abstention 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 12:35 p.m. by Herb Summerfeldt and seconded by Judy Janson, Carried. 
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